
Call for Nominations to the HCHSAA Board of Directors 

The Alumnae/i Association invites interested alums to apply to join its Board of Directors for the 2025 fiscal year 
which begins on July 1, 2024. If you agree that your education, experience, and friendships developed during 
your time at Hunter were some of the best years of your life, and you are ready to continue to build those 
relationships and give back to the high school’s current students, we want to hear from you.  

HCHSAA is a charitable organization committed to advance the mission of Hunter College High School as a 
school for the intellectually gifted, and to serve, connect, engage, and educate the school’s alumnae/i 
community.  Providing foresight, oversight and insight, Board members are the engine that powers the 
organization’s mission and cause.  To be an effective member of the board, your passion for HCHSAA’s mission, 
enthusiasm, time, talent and treasure, and excitement for helping in a variety of ways, combined with concrete 
preparation and action are needed.  To that end, the requirements and expectations to serve on the HCHSAA 
Board of Directors are as follows:  

● Nominees shall have demonstrated financial support and/or time to the AA during the last three years.

● Board members shall participate in board activities, including attending at least three of four Board 
meetings annually, with mandatory attendance at the July board meeting.  Board meetings are held 
quarterly, generally on the second Tuesday of July, October, January & April from 6:30-8:30 p.m. eastern 
time.  The FY 2025 meetings will be held on 7/9/24, 10/8/24, 1/14/25, 4/8/25. Meetings are hybrid in-
person and via video conference.

● Board members shall support the HCHSAA financially by participating in the HCHSAA give and get policy 
as follows: Board members are required to make a minimum annual gift of $500 (if this is a financial 
hardship, please apply regardless as alternate ways of donating can be discussed) ;  Board members are 
required to secure 3 donations and/or match gifts of  at least $500 from fellow alums; and Board 
members are required to make introductions to the Executive Director of 5 prospects/donors with the 
capacity to make a gift of at least $500.

● Board members shall support HCHSAA through participation in events held for donors, members, and 
alumnae/i by attending a minimum of three events annually, such as Evening of Thanks, Annual Meeting/
Reunion, Board retreat, or any event held in your residential region.

Board term is three years. Directors may serve up to two consecutive terms and then serve again after a one-
year hiatus, but priority will be given to well-qualified candidates who have not previously served on the Board. 

Please submit your (1) cover letter; (2) résumé; and (3) completed interest survey* by April 21, 2024 
to governance@hchsaa.org or the address listed below. Interviews will be held starting in late April, with 
election by the AA membership at the annual members’ meeting on June 1, 2024. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Mari HOASHI Franklin ‘84, Chair, HCHSAA Governance Committee 

Hunter College High School Alumnae/I Association 
Hunter College East, Room 1313B, 695 Park Avenue, New York, NY 10065 
212-772-4079

*Click here to complete interest survey  https://forms.gle/D926w1GAn1haA3MK8.
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